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today the Lord had me thinking on the beatitudes; 
specifically one.  "blessed are those who hunger and 
thirst for righteousness, for they shall be filled."  
matt 5:6

what does it mean to be filled with righteousness?  
does it mean to lead a good, decent life and try to do 
those things that are right?  does it mean to try and 
make the world a better place; to leave it better than 
where you found?  those are all lofty things and 
certainly we should strive for them.

i just think it means more than actions, thoughts or 
ambitions.  righteousness is a higher standard than our 
fallen minds can comprehend.  it is the essence of God 
Himself.  it was birthed in Him and would cease to be 
if He ever could.

to be filled with righteousness is to be filled with 
God.  our understanding has become so detached from the 
Father.  without God we are like the blind, stumbling 
around in darkness, unable to know the deeper meaning 
of things around us.  "they are blind leaders of the 
blind.  and if the blind leads the blind, both will 
fall into a ditch."  matt 15:14

the sacrifice of Jesus was necessary to pay for all the 
lapses of righteous previously suffered.  His coming 
was also necessary to reveal again the meaning of 
righteousness.  the revelation that there is none good, 
but God. He showed us the Father.  did He not say, "he 
who has seen Me has seen the Father".  john 14:9



God brought light into the world at the creation in 
genesis.  i believe the original man became blinded to 
the light when he sinned.  his days became shorter and 
shorter as the light of life faded from view.  Jesus 
had to restore that light into the world again.  "I am 
the light of the world.  he who follows Me shall not 
walk in darkness, but have the light of life."  john 
8:12

they say horses wear blinders to reduce their field of 
vision and stay focused on their tasks.  (how strange 
it would take blinders to aid in sight.)  to keep them 
going in the right direction their vision needs to be 
constrained from all the distractions they see around 
them.

so how should we pray; for sight and for blinders at 
the same time?  we certainly do need to keep focused on 
the goal ahead.  nothing must distract or hinder our 
view of the prize set before us.  does that mean we 
should block out all things that would attempt to 
sidetrack us?  it may be a lost, wandering soul in need 
of assistance.  are these signposts on the way to 
righteousness?  our Lord stopped for the wounded and 
lost on His journey.  "and when I passed by you and saw 
you struggling in your own blood, I said to you in your 
blood, ‘live!’  yes, I said to you in your blood, 
‘live!’"  eze 16:6

horses have eyes on the side of their head, giving them 
almost a 360 degree of view.  our eyes are in the 
front.  we are meant to go forward, almost with a 
tunnel view.  "i have set the Lord always before me;  



because He is at my right hand i shall not be moved."  
psa 16:8  that's where our Lord is.

"forgetting those things which are behind and reaching 
forward to those things which are ahead, i press toward 
the goal for the prize of the upward call of God in 
Christ Jesus."  phil 3:13-14  we do not look behind or 
to the side.  we look ahead with determination and 
purpose.

do we worry about things behind us as we set ourselves 
towards the righteousness set before us; towards Jesus 
set before us?  we have no fear.  "the glory of the 
Lord shall be your rear guard."  isa 58:8

so i ask each of us: do we hunger and thirst for 
righteousness?  it is necessary to be filled.  Jesus is 
all our righteousness.  are we filled with Him?
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